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BULKHEAD LIGHTING – ROCHFORD TOWN CENTRE 
IMPROVEMENTS 

1 	SUMMARY  

1.1	 To seek Members’ approval for funds to be made available from the 
crime and disorder reduction strategy budget for bulkhead lighting in 
Rochford Town Centre. 

2	 INTRODUCTION 

2.2 	 The Rochford Town Centre Working Group met on 5 November 2001 
and discussed the issue of street lighting. Copies of a proposed street 
lighting layout for Market Square, which had been drawn up by 
Websters, the lighting engineers, were distributed to the Working 
Group for consideration. 

2.3 	 The Working Group expressed concern about a lack of lighting 
alongside the alley next to Barclays Bank and agreed that a report 
should go to the Community Services Committee requesting funding 
under the crime and disorder reduction strategy budget. 

3	 CRIME AND DISORDER IMPLICATIONS 

3.1	 As detailed in the strategy. 

4	 RESOURCE IMPLICATIONS 

4.1 	 At this early stage, exact costing for the initiative are unavailable but for 
the installation of two bulkhead lights the cost will be approximately 
£2000. 

4.2	 There will also be a standard rolling cost for the power supply. 

5	 RECOMMENDATION 

5.1	 It is proposed that the Committee RESOLVES 

2.4 	 To agree that £2000 be made available under the crime and disorder 
reduction strategy budget for bulkhead lighting alongside the alley next 
to Barclays Bank, to be organised through the Working Group and 
appointed lighting engineers. 
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Chief Executive 

Background Papers 

None. 

For further information please contact Stephen Garland 
Telephone (01702) 318103 
E-Mail: stephen.garland@rochford.gov.uk 
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